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Guidance on the Application of the Causal Sales Exemption to Common Activities Within 

the Commission’s Jurisdiction 

 

Questions Asked:  “Is the sale of cultural items taxable?” 

   “Is the sale of food items taxable?” 

   “Are garage sales taxable?” 

   “Are fireworks sales taxable?” 

Application of the Tax Regulations to the Question Presented. 

Section 8.1.8 states “Nothing in the Sales Tax Code shall be construed as imposing a Tax on any 
Casual Sales as such sales are defined in the Tax Regulations.” 

Section 1.5.2 defines Casual Sales in two categories. The applicable category for this analysis is: 

Section 1.5.2.1 states “Sale of tangible personal property by the owner or the rendering, 
furnishing or performing of a non-recurring service by the provider, if at the time of sale, the 
seller is not engaged for profit in the business of selling tangible personal property or services.” 

Sale of cultural items 

If the items being sold are the personal property of the seller and the seller is not engaged for 
profit in the business of selling cultural items, the Casual Sales Exemption applies. 

However, if the seller gathers cultural items from multiple producers and sells them, the items 
are no longer personal property, but inventory and the Casual Sales Exemption does not apply. 

Also, if the seller has multiple sales of cultural items each year, the Casual Sales Exemption 
might not apply because the sales might be determined to be of inventory in a for profit business 
rather than the sales of personal property. 

Sale of food items 

Whether these sales are exempt as Casual Sales will hinge on whether the items being sold are 
personal property or inventory in a for profit business. The Concession Stand guidance is 
informative for this scenario. If the sales are infrequent and of a modest volume, the Commission 
will apply the Casual Sales Exemption. 
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Garage Sales 

If the items being sold are the personal property of the seller and the seller is not engaged for 
profit in the business of selling items, the Casual Sales Exemption applies. 

However, if the seller gathers items from multiple producers and sells them, the items are no 
longer personal property, but inventory and the Casual Sales Exemption does not apply. 

Also, if the seller has multiple garage sales each year, the Casual Sales Exemption might not 
apply because the sales might be determined to be of inventory in a for profit business rather 
than the sales of personal property. 

Fireworks Sales 

If the items being sold are the personal property of the seller and the seller is not engaged for 
profit in the business of selling items, the Casual Sales Exemption applies. This would only be 
true, in situations where an individual bought more than they can use or bought extra fireworks 
for a friend or neighbor. 

In most instances, firework sales are seasonal and an inventory is purchased for resale as a for 
profit business. Therefore, any sizable firework sales are presumed to be taxable sales of 
inventory in a for profit business. If an exemption is sought, a specific request to the Tax 
Commission is required. 

 


